

THE MUTUAL NETWORK'S MOST LISTENED TO SMALL MARKET STATION

PHONE 560 SHELBY, MONTANA February 7, 1955

Mr. Maurice W. Nittler Box 94 Geneva, Nebraska

Dear Sir:

I am very pleased to hear from you concerning our March of Dimes program. This all night program was the climax to our drive for Polio funds. This has been an affair of ours for the last several years and have found that each one has been more successful that the preceding. There are several 250 watt stations in this territory that put on a program similar to this one. Ours began about eight thirty this year but last year we didn't start till ten and found it a little to late for some. It might interest you to know that there is still some haggling going on over a water well that was to be dug for two dollars a foot. The bid is going higher all the time.

I thank you again for letting us know that we managed to reach that far. We receive numerous letters from DX Fans and are always happy to get them. I hope this is the confirmation needed for your files.

Sincerely,

George F. Potter Chief Engineer.